

Our Ref: ODE/jc

March 2022

Dear Parent/Carer

Westwood College, Westwood Park, Leek, Staffordshire ST13 8NP

telephone 01538 370930

email wwc.office@ttlt.org.uk website http://wwc.ttlt.org.uk

CEO: Mrs L Houldsworth Headteacher: Mr M Taylor

School Uniform September 2022

We would like to take this opportunity to inform parents and students of some changes to our expectations regarding school uniform in readiness for the new academic year in September 2022.

We are providing parents and carers with a great deal of notice about our expectations to ensure that all students and parents have the chance to prepare for the Autumn term and to raise any questions that they may have.

While many of the expectations do remain the same as detailed in previous letters, we recognise that there has been some flexibility in recent times due to the pandemic.

From September 2022, this will no longer be the case and students not wearing the correct uniform:

- may be asked to return home to change
- may be asked to work outside of their usual classroom until the issue is rectified
- may result in parents being contacted to bring the correct items of clothing to school.

In September, uniform should be worn as follows:

Black blazer with the school badge	
Charcoal/harrow grey trousers or	
Single style, knee length, full pleat charcoal or harrow grey skirt	This is the only style of skirt that will be permitted - lycra or 'stretch' skirts may not be worn
	Students who wear the school skirt should also wear solid black tights
White shirt	
2 colour (black and red) diagonal clip-on tie	
Grey V-neck jumper with red and black stripe in the V	Wearing of the school jumper is optional-













	No other style or type of jumper can be worn, this include hoodies and sweatshirts. Students may only wear a school PE hoodie during PE lessons
Solid black shoes	Canvas, any brand of sports trainer or fabric/style shoes are not permitted

We would also like ensure that parents are aware that we **do not** allow students to have:

- Facial piercings, <u>including a nose piercing</u>.
- Acrylic finger nail extensions or wearing of nail varnish that is not a natural colour.
- Hair dyed a non-natural colour.
- Excessive makeup makeup should be natural and discreet.

Students are permitted to wear a watch and one single stud in each ear; other jewellery will not be permitted and students will be asked to remove any that is in addition to this.

In the event of inclement weather students need to have a suitable coat that can be worn <u>over</u> the blazer. Other than a shirt and the optional school jumper, nothing should be worn <u>under</u> the blazer.

The blazer, tie and jumper are specific to the uniform and are only available through our uniform suppliers: **Supersport**.

Hope Silk Mill, Macclesfield Rd, Leek ST13 8JZ 01538 386226 (www.supersport.co.uk)

Parents may choose a variety of sources from where to purchase trousers, skirts and shirts as long as they conform to the colour and style above.

If you have any questions regarding uniform, please don't hesitate to get in touch.

Yours faithfully

Mrs A O'Dea

Assistant Headteacher



Acceptable items of Westwood College uniform